



www.johnsroadra.org.uk

info@johnsroadra.org.uk

MINUTES OF JRRA COMMITTEE MEETING
Held on MONDAY, 13th MAY, 2019, 7.30pm, at BRAESIDE

Present: Chris Lovelace (CL) Chairman, Linda Bennett (LB) Secretary,
 Steve Bull, (SB) Treasurer, John Howard (JH)

Apologies: Trevor Sykes (TS), Allen Moat (AM)

| | | Action |
|----|--|---|
| 1. | Minutes of Meeting on 4 th March, 2019 agreed and signed by the Chairman | |
| 2. | Matters Arising from Minutes: Potholes – At present JH has not heard from Leigh but he will contact him to arrange a date for filling in some potholes at the top of the road and also the middle of the road (Section 3). | JH |
| 3. | Subscriptions – Thank you to those JRRA residents who have already paid their annual contributions. A reminder will be sent out to everyone so that we will have a better idea of how much we have available for repairs. | LB |
| 4. | Speed Ramps – As mentioned in the AGM Minutes, although a safe speed limit for the road had been agreed at 5 mph (as shown at the top of the road), some residents have been greatly exceeding this and endangering pedestrians, especially at night. One resident had to leap from an oncoming speeding car at night and was showered with water from a pothole. It was suggested that we investigate installing speed ramps. It is stated on some Traffic Calming websites that reducing the speed of vehicles has been proven to protect people from injury and that for every 1mph speed is reduced the chance of an injury accident is lessened by 5%. Various shapes and sizes of speed humps/bumps/cushions are available in rubber and PVC. Creating a tarmac ramp was suggested, but this may not last as long as rubber/PVC. Being a Bridleway we would need to leave an area free of the ramp for horses/cyclists/walkers, either in the middle of the road or to one side and a warning sign erected. We will do more research and ask Leigh how much he would charge to fit rubber/PVC ramps. | Residents JH & Comm. |
| 5. | Overhanging Trees – Although some overhanging branches have now been pulled off by large vehicles using the road, we will obtain the name of someone prepared to do pruning when needed. | LB |

| | | |
|----|---|---|
| 6. | Neighbourhood Plan – As AM was absent from meeting we will wait until June for further information. | |
| 7. | <p>Any Other Business:</p> <p>a. Safe driving – There have been a few instances of ‘near misses’ when vehicles are either reversing up/down the road or trying to exit the road into Paynesfield Rd.</p> <p>Drivers reversing – especially delivery vehicles – are generally using their wing mirrors rather than their rear view mirror. This means that they are not aware of any action taken by other drivers exiting/entering their drives etc. Please be aware of this and do not assume that the driver reversing has seen you.</p> <p>Suggestion made that drivers use their hazard warning lights when reversing.</p> <p>Drivers trying to exit into Paynesfield Rd generally have their line of sight blocked by cars parked in Paynesfield Rd on the right and have to ease out using their right wing mirror. This is even more dangerous if a vehicle has parked on the left at the top of the road. To avoid a collision please slow down when entering Johns Road and wait until it is safe to enter.</p> <p>b. Recycling/Dustbin collection – A reminder to residents of which bin to put out each week information can be found on tandridge.gov.uk under Recycling Calendar. For those without internet access a copy of the calendar is attached.</p> | <p>Residents</p> <p>Residents</p> |
| 8. | Date of next Committee meeting – TUESDAY, 4th June | |
| | Meeting ended 9pm | |